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REGION OF OTTAWA-CARLETON MEMORANDUM

RÉGION D’OTTAWA-CARLETON NOTE DE SERVICE

Our File/N/Réf. 50 19-99-0001-V
Your File/V/Réf.

DATE 24 September 1999

TO/DEST. The Chair and Members of Council

FROM/EXP. Director Engineering Division
Environment and Transportation Department

SUBJECT/OBJET HAZELDEAN PUMPING STATION - STATUS REPORT AND
NOTICE OF COMPLETION OF ENVIRONMENTAL
ASSESSMENT

The Hazeldean Pumping Station, located in the northwest portion of the Kanata South Business
Park, pumps wastewater from Stittsville and the majority of the area of Kanata south of Highway
417 via three forcemains to the Glen Cairn Collector.  Expansion and rehabilitation of the facility
was identified in the Wastewater Master Plan and was included in the 1998 Capital Budget.

This project is currently in the final stages of a Schedule ‘B’ Class Environmental Assessment and
the Notice of Completion should be filed within the next two weeks.  A pre-design report has
been completed which recommends expansion of the existing facility with additional pumping
capacity and upgrading of the existing equipment and structure.  An information bulletin was
recently circulated to residents in the adjoining neighbourhood and the Kanata South Business
Park (copy attached) and three responses were received.  It is expected that the concerns raised
by the residents can easily be accommodated.  The Environment and Transportation Department
is expediting this project with substantial completion expected in early 2001.

If you have any questions concerning the status of this project or wish to be provided with further
details, please contact either myself (ext. 2603) or Dave McCartney (ext. 6746).

Approved by
D. W. McCartney for J. Miller, P.Eng.
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